Welcome Aboard Frontier Airlines!
 
I am happy to share one of my buddy passes with you. Please remember that reduced rate travel is a privilege of my employment and how you act when traveling on a buddy pass can directly impact me. The following checklist highlights some of the “rules of the road” when traveling on a buddy pass with Frontier Airlines.   
· Your tickets have been issued on a space available basis and you may standby for flights on Frontier Airlines only.  To determine how full a particular flight is, please call non-revenue travel desk at 1-877-302-8804.  Tell the agent that you are traveling on a buddy pass and have your Buddy Pass employee’s information available (employee name, date of hire, and employee number). After the agent tells you the flight load, he or she will list you for the flight. At this point, you are not checked in for the flight, but rather you are listed as a person traveling on a buddy pass who wants to standby for a particular flight. It’s usually a good idea to have some flexibility with your travel plans in the event a flight is full.  
· At the airport, please present your buddy pass and photo ID at the ticket counter.  We recommend that you check-in about 60 minutes prior to departure; however, you will still be required to present your pass and ID at the gate. Also, if you are checking luggage, please be aware that Frontier will do everything possible to get you and your luggage to your final destination on the same flight. If your luggage is somehow damaged or lost, as a buddy pass user, you are not eligible for damaged or lost baggage compensation. 
· Seat assignments and boarding passes will be issued once standby seating has been released. Generally, this is approximately 10 minutes prior to the flight’s departure. The gate agent will make an announcement for standby passengers to come forward to receive their boarding passes and seat assignments.  
· As a pass holder, you must agree to leave the airplane at any point when requested to do so, without confrontation.  Always refrain from mentioning your non-revenue status to other passengers on the aircraft and in the gate area.  
· You are representing a Frontier Airlines employee and should dress appropriately. A good rule of thumb is to dress in casual-business attire. Inappropriately dressed individuals will be denied boarding on Frontier.  
· As a non-revenue buddy pass rider, you must abide by the terms and conditions of such travel, as established and explained in the Company’s Contract of Carriage, Pass Policy and Company Advisories. It is your responsibility to be aware of these policies. Copies of these documents can be obtained at Frontier Airlines General Offices, located at 7001 Tower Road, Denver, CO, 80249

· Pass holders traveling with Frontier are not eligible for any compensation for lost, damaged, or destroyed luggage, nor are pass holders eligible for denied boarding compensation or interrupted trip expenses.  Lost passes are not eligible for refunds. 
Once again, please remember this buddy pass is a privilege of my employment with Frontier. Our Customer Service Agents must give their full attention to our full-fare passengers first. Please be courteous and patient, and have a great flight. 
